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Project Background
Greenwillow Crescent has been identified for reconstruction from Tripoli Road to Alders Avenue and reseal from Alders Avenu to Herrings Lane and we are commencing the design phase for the project.
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Why does the road need to be upgraded and reconstructed?
The current road pavement has suffered from significant reactive soil movement leading to cracking, undulations and pavement failures and requires reconstruction. 
Works being considered include:
· Road pavement reconstruction
· Road width to be width to remain the same
· Footpaths to be reconstructed as required
· New footpaths to be installed on the southern side
· Management of storm water.
WHAT IS THE TIMING AND COST OF THE PROJECT?
The pre-concept estimated cost of the project is $1.68m
Construction is planned for the 2020-21 financial year subject to any design restrictions and Council approval.
WHAT ARE THE DESIGN FEATURES? 
Design will be undertaken to consider and achieve the following: 
· Improve ride quality
· Reduce maintenance costs
· Manage storm water runoff.
Proposed Design features include:
· Road width to be maintained
· 1.5m footpaths
· Landscaping.

WILL I BE ABLE TO ACCESS MY PROPERTY DURING CONSTRUCTION?
Prior to and during construction, our staff and nominated contractors will consult with affected residents to ensure that they are not unduly inconvenienced and that access to properties is maintained.
Any necessary closures will be temporary and in consultation with the affected residents. 
WILL MY COMMUTE BE DELAYED BY ROAD WORKS DURING CONSTRUCTION?
Access will be maintained, however there will be stop/go traffic control in place at various stages of the work, so it is inevitable that some delays will occur. 
Inconvenience will be minimised as much as possible and construction works that are particularly disruptive to traffic flows will be planned to occur outside of peak commute times.
WILL ANY TREES BE REMOVED?
[bookmark: _GoBack]Tree removal is being carefully considered as part of the design. Some trees will need to be removed where they are impacted by the proposed works or in poor condition.
We will replace removed trees and investigate opportunities for additional planting through a landscaping plan.


COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT
We are initially consulting with residents immediately impacted (those who reside on the section of road being upgraded).
As design progresses and we approach the construction phase a wider area of residents will receive notification with details about the work and potential impacts. 
Our YourSay page will be updated to provide ongoing information and seek community feedback about local knowledge and potential project impacts.
FURTHER INFORMATION
For further information please contact:
· Murray Conahan
· E: mail@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au
· P: 08 8384 0666
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